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Greetings EAA Chapter 524 and Friends,

I would like to wish you all a Happy Independence Day and hope
you have a wonderful barbecue or two to attend!

As I prepare for my trip to AirVenture, I think of the opportunities
afforded to me in this great country of ours. I hope everyone has a
good two months and I’ll see you at our meeting in August!

Wishing you clear skies,

Mark Gosselin
President
EAA Chapter 524

A Thank You Note from Rex

Hello EAA 524 members,

Last weekend we hosted and enjoyed the EAA Electrical Workshop. I
want to especially thank the great volunteers we had all the way
through. Their help made the whole process extremely easy and
useful for everyone. The students also showed their appreciation and
thanks as they left on Sunday afternoon.

We are booked for a metal workshop coming up in August. I'll let you
all know when we get the exact date.

Thanks again,

Rex
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AAuugguusstt PPrrooggrraamm

For our August program, Airport Manager Rick Johnson
will talk about current and future airport developments. If
you are an FDK tenant or transient pilot, you will
probably want to hear Rick. August 1, at 7:00 p.m.

Jack Fromm

SScchhoollaarrsshhiipp UUppddaattee

Dean and Ernie report that both Raegan and Sydney have
been getting some hours in on their flight training,
although the May weather was not very cooperative for
that. Both of them have been putting in impressive
volunteer hours as well on both the Cub project and the
AOPA Fly­in.

Here's hoping that the June progress report will show that
the improved weather allowed more flight hours!

Cub Progress
Work on the Cub is moving along at a good rate. The project is at the stage where progress is very visible and big
things are getting accomplished. Recent sessions have been comprised of mounting the engine, running tubes and
cables through the firewall, installing the panel, connecting the rudder and painting. Both scholarship recipients,
Raegan and Sydney, have been putting a lot of their volunteer hours in on this project. Below are some recent pictures
that capture some of that work.

Jack Fromm
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06 Jun 2019

Meeting brought to order at 7:08 p.m. by Mark Gosselin

Today marks the 75th anniversary of D­Day.

There will be no Chapter meeting in July because of the July 4th holiday.

Mark G. announced that he’d like to secure the same camping area at AirVenture that we had last year. Anyone
interested should coordinate directly with Mark.

June Membership Meeting Minutes
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June Board Meeting Minutes
12 June 2019

Meeting brought to order at 7:06 p.m. by Mark Gosselin

Present were: Mark Gosselin, Mark Pankratz, Ernie O’Roark, Rex Bullinger, Erick Webb

Rex said the electrical workshop crate has been sent. Frederick Flight Center has been notified to be on the lookout for
it. Doug Kohler (instructor) wants to be able to do setup on Friday 21st at 10:00 a.m. so he can drive home Friday night
and save EAA hotel expenses. Rex will ask Jack to send note to Chapter that we’d like to have help beginning June 21
at 10:00 a.m.

Ernie reported that Raegan has been flying. $720.50 has been sent for expenses. A good amount of time has been
canceled because of weather. Brenda reports she’s talented and doing very well. Has flown about 4 times and has had
about 4 flights canceled due to weather.

Meeting adjourned at 7:41 p.m.

Submitted,

Erick Webb, Secretary

Jerry reported that the Cub project has been making great progress. New lines and cables are being routed through the
firewall. A new primer is being installed to replace the old hodgepodge job. An inspection panel was mislocated, but
the holes were modified and the problem resolved. The rudder and cables have been installed, the right wing and
ailerons are next to be painted, and the tailfeathers will receive another coat of paint.

Steve Gross is looking at an RV­10 kit in Boston, MA. He’s looking for a partner (about $30,000 investment over the
next 3 years).

Rex reminded the Chapter that an electrical workshop will be held at our hangar on June 22 and 23. Setup will begin at
around 1:00 p.m. on June 21.

Mark G. began his annual on his Zodiac. He’s installing a GDL 82 ADS­B Out, as well. In addition, he said his
nephews have joined EAA and started working on a RV­9A kit, beginning with the empennage.

Jerry announced the 7th Annual Gathering of RVs will be June 15 at DMW.

Mark G. announced that a borescope was donated to the Chapter’s tool crib and can be checked out by seeing one of the
Chapter officers. Many thanks to the generous donor!!!!

Earlier today an Avid Magnum departed the runway on takeoff and flipped over. There were only minor injuries,
thankfully.

The Ray Aviation Scholarship recipient Raegan Buzzard has flown twice already since being awarded the scholarship.
She’s been training with Bravo and Brenda Tibbs expects the $10,000 will get her all the way through training to finish
her PPL.

The 50/50 Scholarship was awarded to Sydney Gunther, who has been working on her LSA.

Dan Morris presented his program “Future Air Navigation Services FANS/1A”

Meeting concluded at 8:28 p.m.

Submitted,

Erick Webb, Secretary



The Frederick Flyer June 2019

­ 5 ­

Chapter Officers
President

Mark Gosselin
EAA524.President@gmail.com
703­378­2258

Vice President
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Secretary
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com
301­639­6415

Treasurer
Ernie O'Roark
cadfael1@aol.com
301­694­0053

Contacts
IMC Club Coordinator

Larry Jarkey
cfii@xecu.net
301­676­4414

Newsletter & Web Editor
Jack Fromm
EAA524.News@gmail.com

Facebook Editor
Erick Webb
erickwebb1@gmail.com

SportAir Workshop
Coordinator

Rex Bullinger
rexbull@gmail.com
301­972­2753

Chapter Historian
Joe Halleman
jmhalleman@gmail.com

Program Coordinator
Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com

Young Eagles Coordinator
Dean Stickell
deanstickell@gmail.com

EAA Flight Advisors
Vacant

EAA Technical Counselors
Jerry Blake
GerardLBlake@comcast.net
301­824­0003

Mark Pankratz
mlp07@live.com
703­819­1810

Tom Young
301­667­0964

Upcoming Events
Chapter Meetings
August 1, 2019 @ 7:00 p.m. — Membership Meeting

August 8, 2019 @ 7:00 p.m. — Board Meeting

Other Events
AirVenture Oshkosh. July 22-28, 2019.

Refreshment Volunteers — 2019
Here is a list of volunteers supplying refreshments for 2019. The
Board of Directors thanks you for your support ( and munchies).

Chapter Program Schedule — 2019

January The Rush to Build the Airplane, Part 2 – Jerry Blake

February The Joy of Flying in Europe and North America – Janet
Davidson

March Banquet. Preston Burch – NASA Hubble

April Drones – Schuyler Knapp

May First­time Builder's Experience – Mark Pankratz

June FANS­1A – Dan Morris

July No meeting.

August Frederick Airport Update – Rick Johnson

September TBD

October TBD

November TBD

Month Program

December TBD

January Jack Fromm July N/A

February Chris&Sydney Gunther August Mark Sarrasin

March N/A September Don Gray

April Mark Pankratz October TBD

May Rex Bullinger November Erick Webb

June Ernie O'Roark December TBD
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Workshops
EAA SportAir Workshops at the AEC
Sheet Metal Workshop – August (exact dates TBD)

EAA Events
Go to EAA Events at: http://www.eaa.org/news
Go to EAA Aviation Calendar of Events at: http://www.eaa.org/calendar
Go to AirVenture at: http://www.airventure.org/index.html
Go to EAA SportAir Workshops at: http://www.eaa.org/sportair

Chapter Meeting Location
and Time

Chapter 524 meets the first Thursday of each
month at 7:00 p.m. at the Aviation Education
Center, located at the Frederick Municipal
Airport. As you enter the airport, park in the
Terminal Parking lot. Walk south past the
Frederick Flight School (yellow building). There
are signs on the end of the second row of
hangars for the Chapter. Additional information
can be found on the Chapter website.

Chapter Website
The EAA Chapter 524 website can be found at: www.524.eaachapter.org.
The website has contact information and details about current Chapter events.
Also on the website, you can find archived newsletters and a membership join/renewal form.

Frederick Municipal Airport
330 Aviation Way
Suite J, Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Chapter Facebook Page
You can find us on Facebook at: www.facebook.com/EAA524

Frederick IMC Club

Interested in learning more about IFR flying?
Scenario­based discussions are available here.
The Frederick IMC club meets on the third
Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the
Chapter 524 Aviation Education Center/Hangar.
More information about the club and its mission
can be found on our website at
www.524.eaachapter.org.

www.eaa.org/news
www.eaa.org/calendar
www.airventure.org/index.html
www.eaa.org/sportair
www.524.eaachapter.org
www.facebook.com/eaa524


EAA Chapter 524 Membership Application

● Annual dues are $30 for individual or family membership. Fill out this form and return it with your dues to
the Chapter Treasurer.

● Cash or check accepted. Make check payable to EAA Chapter 524. Bring the form and dues to the next
meeting or mail to Ernest O'Roark, 809 London Court, Frederick, MD 21701.

● If you have a question about your membership, contact the Treasurer at 301­694­0053 or
cadfael1@aol.com. These dues help support the Chapter and are not applied to the national organization.

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

I. Registration Information (Print please)

Last Name __________________________ First Name____________________________________

Member Status: New ____ Renewal: _____ No Changes: _____

Membership Type: Individual ($30.00) _____ Family ($30.00) ______

Other name(s) if Family Membership __________________________________________________

EAA Membership Number _________________ Member Since: ____________________

Phone Number (H) __________________ (C) _____________________ (W) __________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________ State ______________ Zip ______________________

E­mail Address (for receiving notices & newsletter) ________________________________________

Aircraft/Projects/Interests ____________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

II. For Official Use Only

Status: New ___ Renewal ___ Individual: ___ Family: ____

Dues Paid: Check _____ Number _________ Cash ________ Amount $ ___________

Date Received _____/______/_______ Fiscal Year (Jan. – Dec.) 20 ____

Treasurer’s Initials_______ Roster updated ____/_____/_____ Deposited ____/____/____

­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­­

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ Cut here. Keep Section III for your records _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

III. Member’s Receipt for EAA Chapter 524 Dues

Date paid _______/________/______ Dues paid for fiscal year 20_____

Renewal – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

New – Individual/Family Membership Dues: $30.00_______

Revised: November, 2014



330 Aviation Way
Suite J Box #9
Frederick, Maryland 21701




